MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of

December 4, 2018


The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for Regular Session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:31 PM by President Darrell McKinney. Present were: Vice-President David Crisenbery, Trustee Mark Dawson and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

McKinney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of November 13, 2018.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery- Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Special Meeting of May 15, 2018. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed

Visitors/Public:
Mayor Dick Verga of the Village of Harveysburg was present to continue the discussion of the proposed annexation and two other topics. He discussed the possibility of looking into a Veteran’s memorial that would service both the Village and the Township. He shared a brochure that Leroy Sanders had secured from Jeffersonville. The maintenance costs is $5000/year and can be applied for through grants. He announced the Annual Harveysburg Christmas party with free dinner and Santa arriving will be Friday, December 8th from 6 PM to 8 PM. Crisenbery inquired about the JED (Joint Economic District) possibility for the annexation. A JED could benefit both the Township and Village. Crisenbery explained a few of the benefits. Bill Combs, the Village Administrator address that the commercial zoning codes needs to be aligned for the property since it is in both the Village and the Township. He explained some of the problems including that the Village has a CRA and the Township does not. The Village Solicitor Joe Lucas attended the meeting at this time and further explained the process and issues of the JED. One problem is that it is a small piece of land where a JED is typically used in a larger area involving many acres. We are looking at a possibly a small hotel, and a restaurant. A JED would involve an income tax. This project would have minimal employees and little benefit due to the costs to administer. There would some property tax and sales tax sharing but it is all very involved for this small scale. A JED makes more since for larger jurisdictions. McKinney will check with the Warren County Prosecutor Bruce McGary for suggestions for this situation since he has experience in the area. We would like to see how we both can benefit for a small area of development.
Road Department:Todd Fairchild was not present for tonight’s meeting.
The resurfacing project has been completed and the check is in tonight’s warrants.
Zoning: 
The Public Hearing for the Zoning Amendments for the property line setbacks is advertised in the December 9th,  The Pulse newspaper for the January meeting.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Don Fugate reported:
The Chief reviewed the run statistics and breakdown. We have had 19 runs since the last meeting. We have had a total of 259 runs, which is the most since 2004.
We have had no new applicants; however, one person has picked up an application. 

Kristian Avery is in the process of termination. The Board said the Chief has gone through the proper procedure according to the Fire Department SOP so to proceed with termination.
The honorariums have been prepared.

The Chief inquired if he can drive the Chief’s vehicle to his job in the Village of Harveysburg. This would expedite a response to any calls. The Trustees had no problem with this.

We have a recall order on the touchscreen on Tanker 28. Midwest Fire is not working with us for a repair/replacement. Apparently, the touchscreens are faulty and there is a problem with the whole system. We may need to get the Prosecutor involved. There are also cracks in the rear aluminum.

Brush 28 had new brake pads installed and the tires rotated.
Squad 28 needs to have the gear shifter replaced. The estimate is $350.00.

The air horns have come in for Squad 29. The budgeted money was $600.00.

R12-04-2018-01: The Trustees reviewed the list of surplus items recommended for govdeals. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion for a Resolution Authorizing the Massie Township Board of Trustees to Accept Bids for Excess Township Property. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
Pierce is hosting a party, including a band, on Saturday, March 30th for the members. We would like to do awards for the members at this event instead the normal Christmas party in January. The Trustees discussed hosting a dinner for the party as an appreciation gift from the Board as well.
All the gloves and hoods have come in from the grant. The plumber has done his work and has fixed the sinks. The electrician is coming tomorrow. 

The scanner/copier in the Chief’s office is not working. McKinney recommended the Epson EcoPrinter for approximately $200.00. 
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

Crisenbery is waiting to hear back from Mr. Weydon to reprogram the tornado sirens.
TRUSTEES-New Business:
The 2019 Volunteer Firefighter Dependents’ Fund Certificate of Annual Election of Board Members was received and will need to be completed.
Correspondence and Announcements: 
Vendors’ advertisements were received.
Fiscal Officer Reports
R12-04-2018-02: The Fire District Fund needs to pay back the General Fund for the advance on August 1st to pay for the gear until we received the Amended Certificate for the OBWC grant monies. The transfer was $39,708.75. Our amended certificate will only allow us to appropriate $27,650.81 to be compliant. Wilkie recommended to pay back $27,650.81 of the advance to the General Fund and to make the difference of $12,057.94 a permanent transfer to the Fire District Fund from the General Fund (using some of the monies received from the payment in lieu of taxes received from the Federal Government for the Lake). Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to increase appropriations in the Fire District Fund, Advance Out, 2111-920-920-0000 by $27,650.81 from the unencumbered monies in the Fire District Fund to repay the advance. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed McKinney made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery for $12,057.94 to be a permanent transfer from the General Fund to the Fire District Fund. McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
McKinney made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery to approve the financial report. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.

Tuesday, January 1st would normally be our next Board of Trustees meeting for the New Year. Since this is the New Year’s Day holiday, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to schedule the first Board of Trustees meeting for the New Year on Wednesday, January 2nd, 2019 at 6:30 PM.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 PM. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea.  Motion passed.
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